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February                  NEWSLETTER                            2017  

òMason -Dixon Wingsó 

Greetings from our Chapter Directors 

Judy & Shane Patishnock 

 

MD -H Chapter Meeting ð 4 th  Sunday at Golden Corral,  706 S. Philadelphia Blvd.,  Aberdeen, MD  

Breakfast at 0800; Meeting at 0900  

 Well January 2017 has certainly been busy!  Letôs start with a ñThank Youò to Chris and Marge 

Nagel ï who after a short deliberation, agreed to be our 2017 Chapter Couple of the Year (COY)!!  

Woo Hoo!! 

 This month started off with our annual New Yearôs Day Ride and lunch at the Robert Fulton Fire 

House in Peach Bottom, PA (a great way to begin our Fire House Challenge).  PA-B and PA-V also had 

the same idea for a ride and lunch and we all ended up there to enjoy the firehouseôs delicious 

sauerkraut meal and desserts as well as our GWRRA fun and camaraderie!  The day was beautiful for 

riding and since no one was ready to ride on home after the meal, Shane led us on approximately a 3-

hour ride through the Pennsylvania countryside and through six covered bridges.  ñThanks and Kudosò 

to Shane Patishnock for an awesome, impromptu ride that he wasnôt really prepared for! 

 From there we went to Maryland District Rally "WinterThing," held annually in Ocean City, where a 

good time was had by all attendees!  We want to say "Thank You and Kudos" to Paul and Carol 

Breeden, our 2016 Chapter Couple of the Year (COY), for being a part of the selection process for MD 

District COY.  Paul and Carol were up against three other COYs from MD chapters. Congratulations to 

MD-B, Charles and Shirley Dorsey, who were selected as the MD District COY.  And a special ñThank 

Youò to Fran and Mike Haslup for baking a cake for each of the COY participants! 

 

  

 



      

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

  

 Our Chapter received the 2016 Chapter of the Year Award!  We canôt say enough about all 

the hard work and effort that our members and staff put into this for ñHò to win ï so while weôll say 

ñThank Youò to all, we want to especially recognize and thank our Chapter Staff Members who put a 

lot of hours into putting together our Chapter of the Year package and scrapbook.  And a special 

ñThank Youò also goes to Rodney Malone, who dedicated a lot of his time to make an Excel 

spreadsheet that helped us stay more focused and organized.  And in addition, he continually did all 

the updates each month with the various rides and events that our chapter members completed! 

 Our chapter awards didnôt stop at being recognized as 2016 Chapter of the Year.  Rodney 

Malone, our Chapter Educator, received the 2016 Educator of the Year Award for Top 

Educator!  (Now I just have to add to this as some of you donôt realize just how much time the 

Chapter Educator spends on researching articles on motorcycle safety and gear, etc., ï not only 

does Rodney provide a safety message at our Chapter Gathering, he also has to write an article on 

safety for our newsletter as well as complete reports for our Chapter that goes forward to MD District 

ï this takes a lot of effort and time.)  Oscar Sommers received the Menôs Individual High 

Mileage 3rd Place Award with 22,370 miles.  And our Chapter received a Certificate of 

Appreciation for our Continued Support of GWRRA Total Chapter High Mileage, 3rd Place ï 

99,952 Miles!  It just doesnôt get any better than that for our chapter members to be recognized for 

their hard work and efforts!!  I strongly encourage you to attend next year and join in the fun! 

 Our first 2017 Chapter Staff Meeting was held on 18 Jan at our place and your Staff were busy 

making plans for our Chapterôs upcoming Spaghetti Dinner Bingo.  Thereôs always lots of behind-

the-scenes planning, advertising, purchasing supplies, etc., that goes into making our Spaghetti 

Dinner Bingo look effortless and run seamlessly.  In addition to that, Staff is working on scheduling 

rides, our chapter calendar, our website, and é well I could go on and on and itôs just the beginning 

of the year!  So next time you see your Chapter Staff, tell them ñThank Youò for the great job that 

they do! 

 Moving on our chapter did a second firehouse trip on the 21st ï back to the Robert Fulton Fire 

House for their delicious breakfast.  Weather wasnôt the most cooperative but we had some bike 

riders who braved the elements while the rest of us went on four wheels! 

 Our first 2017 Chapter Gathering was held on 22 January and we had a really good attendance 

from our chapter members.  In addition, we had members from MD-B, MD-J, and MD-L!  And what a 

nice surprise ï Al General and Jackie Bond, MD-J, took lots of great pictures during our Gathering 

including group photos after the meeting for us to use in our 2016 Chapter of the Year plaque!  

Thank You Al and Jackie!!!  A great way to kick off our 2017 Chapter Gatherings! 

 Well I bet you thought that would be all we did for January, but nope, we managed to do a third 

fire house challenge ï this time to Refton Fire House in Refton, PA for their delicious breakfast 

(Frannie and Shane say Refton has really good scrapple pudding!).  The Refton Fire House is a little 

bit smaller facility and they had a pretty full house but we all still managed to be seated at the same 

table ï just not together ï but what a great way to meet others and discuss motorcycling safety and 

invite them to check out our chapter!  And yes ï we had several bike riders who braved the potential 

for some snow flurries but thankfully we didnôt get any snow squalls, just a couple snowflakes every 

now and again. 

 Well that winds down our activities for January.  Donôt forget to take a look at the WinterThing 

and Fire House Challenge pictures in our newsletter.  Also mark your calendar with the óUpcoming 

February Activitiesô and remember to send Fran your registration and payment for our 

Spaghetti Dinner Bingo!  Your support is truly needed to make this event successful and it really is 

a lot of FUN ï so if youôve never been, come and join us!  Last but certainly not least, mark your 

calendar for the óSave the Datesô events.  Looking forward to seeing yôall at our upcoming events! J 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

                             

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

 

  

I would like thank the members that donated to my son, Ethan, for the Polar Bear 

Plunge this year.  He raised over $150.00 that went to the Special Olympics.  Hereôs a 

photo of Ethan (in the middle) and his friends at the Plunge. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

As we try to find new places to go and things to do on the Gold Wings, I was thinking 

we could maybe revive something some of us have done in the past - Geocaching.  

This is a real-world treasure hunting game that uses GPS devices.  Check it out at 

www.geocaching.com.  You go online and make a screen name.  Then you pull up 

caches that are in your area and you use the GPS to find them.  After you find it you 

sign the log and go back online and log it there.  With the two screen names that I 

have, I found over 1,200 caches since I started doing this back in 2003.  I know some 

of our other chapter members also have been doing this.  If you have never done it and 

would be interested, maybe we can take some time from one of our gatherings soon 

with a laptop and get you started.  Or we could set up a date to meet and look for a 

few.  Let me know if you want to learn more. 

 

Greetings from our Assistant Chapter Director 

Kevin Paul 

 

http://www.geocaching.com/


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Greetings from our Rider Educator 

Rodney Malone 

 Hello fellow motorcycle enthusiasts ï  
 
For this monthôs contribution towards education, I wanted to share this article I came across online.  It is a follow 
up to my comments offered during our January Gathering, concerning staying alert and on the lookout for animals 
while riding.  While some of the statistics might be a few years old, it still carries a strong message of what the 
risks are when encountering deer or other larger animals on the roadways. 
 
The information below is attributed to the fine writing and research offered by Mr. Dan Petterson, Ed.D., 
President/CEO SMARTER, Inc.  SMARTER is a motorcycle organization addressed in Michigan. 
 
Deer:  A Deadly Hazard for Motorcyclists 
In Michigan in 2009, there were 61,486 reported vehicle-deer crashes, with ten fatalities.  All ten people killed, 
were riding a motorcycle. Over 74 percent of motorcycle-deer crashes involve injury.  Deer are the third most 
commonly struck object (behind collisions with another vehicle or with a fixed object).  Over 90 percent of vehicle-
deer crashes occur on two-lane roads, between dusk and dawn. 
 
Vehicle-deer crashes are costly . In Michigan, they cost at least $130 million annually.  The average insurance 
claim is $2,100, for damage usually to the front of the vehicle, which often leaves it un-driveable.  These tips are 
written specifically for motorcyclists; however, much of the information is applicable to motorists also. 
 
Actions to take before riding your motorcycle 
1. Practice your braking and swerving techniques.  Practice is the only way to ensure you have these skills when 
you need them.  Be sure to practice braking hard, then releasing the brakes and swerving. 
2. Adding good, powerful driving lights are well worth the investment.  Alternatively, fit a bulb with a 100-watt high 
beam. 
3. Wear protective gear.  As with other collisions, no one plans to hit an animal.  The only way to be ready when it 
happens is to be ready on every ride by wearing All the Gear All the Time. 
 
Actions to take while you are riding your motorcycle 
1. Slow down.  A speed over 50 mph is likely too fast to give you time to react after you see the deer in your 
headlight beam.  Decreasing speed gives you more time to spot an animal, more time to react and a greater ability 
to maneuver. 
2. Cover the brakes to reduce your reaction time. 
3. Use your high-beam headlight and your additional driving light when possible. 
4. If riding in a group, spread the riders out in a staggered formation.  If one rider hits a deer, this will lessen the 
chance that other riders will be involved. 
 
Actions to take if you see a deer in or near the path of your motorcycle 
1. Brake firmly when you notice a deer in or near your path.  Be ready to stop completely if necessary. 
2. If time allows, flip off your high beams or flash your headlights.  This may break the spell that seems to cause 

deer to freeze in the road; or, alternatively, it may cause the deer to freeze at the roadside.  Slow down until 
you know what the deer is going to do. 

3. Blow your horn with one long blast to frighten the deer away, but donôt count on it. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

            

 

 

       Upcoming February Activities 

5 Feb (Sun) ï MD-I Chapter Visitation ï Address is The Riverview Restaurant at Wicomico 

Shores Golf Course, 35794 Aviation Yacht Club Road, Mechanicsville, MD.  Ride details TBD 

ï watch for email. 

12 Feb (Sun) ï PA-V Chapter Visitation ï Address Cross Keys Motor Inn & Convention 

Center, 6110 York Road, New Oxford, PA (corner of Rte 30/94).  Ride details TBD ï watch for 

email. 

15 Feb ï MD-H Staff Meeting:  7pm, Patishnockôs home. 

18 Feb (Sat) ï MD-H Spaghetti Dinner Bingo:  Address is Mt. Ararat Masonic Lodge, 136 E. 

Gordon Str., Bel Air, MD.  Doors open 4:30pm.  Dinner 5pm.  Bingo 6pm.  Seating is limited 

so donôt forget to sign up!  See attached flyer ï also on our website ï for details.  Signed up so 

far are:  Neal & Carol, Paul & Carol, Suzie & Bill, Barbie, Alice & Pete, Marge & Chris, Mike 

& Fran, Kevin, Ruth & Rodney, Cathy & Steve and Shane & me.   

25 Feb ï Strasburg Fire Dept Mud Sale, 203 Franklin St, Strasburg PA, starts 8am. 

26 Feb ï MD-H Gathering:  Aberdeen Golden Corral, eat at 8am; meet at 9am; 706 S. 

Philadelphia Blvd., Aberdeen, MD. 

  Save the Dates 

4 Mar ï Nagelôs Frozen Chosen Ride:  Weather permitting.  Details TBD so watch for future 

emails!! 

1. 8 Mar ï MD-H Ice Cream Kick-Off:  7pm, Dairy Queen, 8650 Pulaski Hwy, Rosedale, MD.  

22 Mar ï MD-H Staff Meeting:  7pm, Patishnockôs home. 

26 Mar ï MD-H Gathering:  Aberdeen Golden Corral, eat at 8am; meet at 9am; 706 S. 

Philadelphia Blvd., Aberdeen, MD. 

Stay tuned for more emails as details come available for our upcoming events. 

 

 

 

 
For Sale 

Set of Elite 3 radials 1800 wing $300.00 

 Contact Oscar Somner 

410-292-1425 

 

 

https://www.bing.com/local?lid=YN873x109297406&id=YN873x109297406&q=Dairy+Queen&name=Dairy+Queen&cp=39.3357238769531%7e-76.4858932495117&ppois=39.3357238769531_-76.4858932495117_Dairy+Queen


 

 

 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

     

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

      

 

 

 

 

 

                 

          

 

 

 

 

 

                                         

         

 

 
Ads in our Newsletter ς if you have a business or someone you know has one, they can 

place an ad in our newsletter for a nominal fee.   

Business Card:  $15/6 mo; $25/yr    Half Page:  $30/yr   Full Page:  $100/yr 

 
WINNERS, BIRTHDAYS, &  ANNIVERSARIES  

 You must attend the monthly meeting to receive your birthday gift of a $10 Golden Corral Gift Card!  

February Anniversaries                

Pete & Alice Surette             

 

February Birthdays 

Ruth Malone 

Shane Patishnock 

  

  

January Gathering Winners! 

Progressive -  Kevin Paul 

Shirt/Vest ς  Chris Nagel 

Newsletter number ς  Alice Surette 

50/50 #1 ς Carol Breeden 

50/50 #2 - Sue Miller 

50/50 #3 ς Terry Gardner MD-J 

First Aid Kit ς Wally Reynolds  

 

 

 

 
Donôt forget ï somewhere in this newsletter, you will find hidden 

someoneôs GWRRA member number.  If it is yours, tell Fran at the next 

gathering and you will win a $10 Golden Corral Gift Card!   

Winner must attend the meeting to collect their gift card. 



 

 

 

    

      

New Yearôs Day Ride & Lunch 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

At the Robert Fulton Fire Company 

 

We met some PA-B 

and PA-V folks 

there too.  Great 

day for a ride! 
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Thereôs Sue! 

Chapter H members at WinterThing 2017 

Not pictured ï Sue Miller, Wendy Mack and Pete & 

Alice Surette. 

 

Marge & Chris Nagel ï 2017 COY 

 

Chapter H decorates the 

banquet tables. 

 


